
God with us

as we journey through the biblical account of Jesus’ 
birth, we find that this story encompasses the entirety 
of the roman world.  it is a tale that weaves together 
the faith of a young woman chosen to bear the Son of 
God and the righteousness of a man who willingly 
accepts the profound responsibility of raising the 
Savior of the world.

this narrative features angelic visitations, heavenly 
pronouncements, and the involvement of shepherds and 
magi who recognize Jesus as the Prince of Peace and the 
Wonderful Counselor.

“the virgin will conceive and give birth to a son, and 
they will call him mmanuel (which means ‘God with 
us’).” matt 1:23

with each retelling, this remarkable story continues to 
inspire faith, hope, and goodwill among all the 
children of God.  it reminds us that the light shines 
in the darkness, and the darkness has not overcome it.  
as we immerse ourselves in the biblical verses that 
recount this pivotal moment in history, we find that 
the story of Jesus’ birth remains a beacon of love, 
peace, and eternal significance.

“in Him was life, and the life was the light of men.  
and the light shines in the darkness, and the darkness 
did not comprehend it.” john 1:4-5

so, as we prepare to celebrate the Christmas season, 
let us remember the miraculous events, the prophecies 



fulfilled, and the divine grace that unfolded in the 
birth of Jesus.  it is a story of God’s boundless love 
for humanity, a love that took the form of a vulnerable 
baby, born in a humble stable, to bring salvation and 
eternal life to all who believe.

“for to us a child is born, to us a son is given, and 
the government will be on his shoulders.  and he will 
be called Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting 
Father, Prince of Peace.” isa 9:6

the christmas story in the bible is a testament to the 
enduring power of faith, the triumph of love, and the 
promise of eternal hope.  may it continue to touch our 
hearts and inspire us to share the good news of great 
joy with the world, for in the birth of Jesus, we find 
the ultimate gift of God’s grace and love.

the story of the birth of Jesus is the most important 
story ever told – and that is why we celebrate the 
christmas season each year.

-------

"for there is born to you this day in the city of David 
a Savior, who is Christ the Lord." luke 2:11 

Father God, thank You for gifting us with Jesus!


